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Families Need Relief from Runaway Prescription Drug Costs: 
Congress should expand the IRA to protect more people
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THE PROBLEM: RX DRUG PRICES ARE TOO HIGH

Almost 30% of adults don't take 
their medications as prescribed — 
rationing, skipping doses, or not filling 
prescriptions at all — due to cost.1 

Almost 20% of health insurance 
premiums are driven by the rising cost 
of prescription drugs, meaning higher 
health care costs for everyone.2

As monthly premiums increase, wages rise more slowly.3 The average family of four, 
with an income of $94,860, is estimated to have lost more than $125,000 in wages 
due to rising health care premiums over the past three decades.4
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THE SOLUTION: EXPANDING THE IRA
The Inflation Reduction Act (IRA) took monumental steps in lowering prescription drug costs for 
the federal government as well as for older adults and people with disabilities. It fundamentally 
expands access to medication and makes it more affordable for those who rely on Medicare.

http://FAMILIESUSA.ORG


FAMILIESUSA.ORG

2

Congress must build on the foundation laid by the IRA to rein in abusive prescription 
drug prices and make health care affordable for millions who get their insurance from the 
private market.

	» Expand the number of drugs eligible for negotiation in Medicare and allow commercial 
insurance to voluntarily adopt the negotiated prices. The IRA limits the number of drugs 
that are subject to government negotiation each year, and the negotiated prices are not 
automatically available to consumers with private health insurance.10 This leaves millions 
of consumers with private coverage, including employee-sponsored insurance, vulnerable 
to continued high and irrational prescription drug prices. Congress should authorize—and 
require—the secretary of the Department of Health and Human Services to expand the list 
of drugs subject to negotiation and to extend all negotiated prices to private sector health 
insurance, should insurance plans want to adopt the Medicare-negotiated price.

	» Extend the inflationary rebates to the commercial market. The IRA requires that drug 
manufacturers pay a rebate when they increase prices faster than the rate of inflation for 
some drugs covered under Medicare Part B and almost all covered drugs under Medicare 
Part D. These rebates are called inflationary rebates. Drug manufacturers that do not pay 
the rebate will face a significant monetary penalty. Congress should extend the inflationary 
rebates to include drugs covered in the commercial market to better protect individuals in 
employer-sponsored plans and other private plans from drug manufacturers’ high prices and 
exorbitant yearly increases. This would also protect those in the commercial market from 
potential cost-shifting by drug companies attempting to make more off of all other payers 
when drug prices drop in Medicare.11

Citations provided at

For more information contact Hazel Law, Policy Analyst hlaw@familiesusa.org
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No one should 
have to choose 
between their 

lifesaving 
medication and 
paying for basic 
needs like food 

and rent.
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